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Ty Newydd,  Mynytho,  Pwllheli,  Gwynedd  LL53 7SA.  










6th May 2005.

Dear Mrs Jackson,



I would refer to a letter, which I sent to Councillor Richard Parry Hughes and subsequently copied to Chief Executive Mr Harry Thomas.  I understand that Mr Thomas requested that you contact me to discuss the contents.  


You will be aware that there is considerable dissatisfaction and resistance to the swingeing increases in fees and mooring charges imposed this year, at a time when service and facility is seen as being reduced and eroded.  Mooring berth holders now have to store their tenders in the area of the harbour master’s slipway, and the promised improvements to accommodate the additional numbers have not happened.  This in spite of comment in a letter I received from Mr Barry Davies on the 18th of February, quote. 

 
”The Harbourmaster has been directed to examine all other possibilities, and it is expected that alternative storage areas are available given the lengthy period of time set aside to resolve the matter”.  

 There is no alternative storage area and the area we are using is a shambles with some dinghies stacked two high and the blocking of access to others by the lines of boats in front.  Randomly parked vehicles also, at times block access, and on Monday the Firmhelm tractor, endeavouring to turn the travel hoist, bumped one of the tenders. This is a safer area than the marina slip!  

On the last three occasions I have wished to go to my mooring, I have had to move boats to get to my tender.  Our moorings have no value if we are unable to access them.  If the facility to use our tenders is diminished, then the service is diminished and we should enjoy a reduction in our charges.  

The dock to the right of the harbourmaster’s slipway is a disgrace with a jumble of stones and old wooden piles that once supported a dock wall.  Restitution of this dock would provide much additional space for tender storage.  I understand Mr Fitzpatrick has proposed this solution.

There is a lot of talk but no action.   We are after all the customers and should have a voice to contribute ideas to improve the harbour facilities.  There are other unsatisfactory factors, eg. the lack of provision for visiting yachts.  Could we arrange a meeting with an agreed agenda to discuss these points?  

I look forward to your reply and remain your customer,

David Bayly

Mrs Marianne Jackson,

Marine Services Manager,

Cygnor Gwynedd, Caernarfon LL55 1SH.
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